
October 16, 2019 

Via E-mail:  Ginette.PetitpasTaylor@parl.gc.ca 

The Honourable Ginette Petitpas Taylor, Minister of Health 
Health Canada 
Address Locator 0900C2 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0K9 

Dear Minister Petitpas Taylor: 

Re:  Comprehensive measures to address the rise of vaping in Canada 

The Kingston, Frontenac and Lennox & Addington (KFL&A) Board of Health is writing to you to express 
deep concerns about the rising vaping rates among youth and young adults in Canada.  The sharp 
increase in youth vaping rates is especially concerning given the availability and promotion of vapour 
products containing nicotine, the impact of nicotine on the developing brain, and the recent upward 
trending of cigarette smoking among this population. Our concerns are further compounded by the 
vaping-related pulmonary disease reports emerging in the United States and Canada.   
While vapour products are generally regarded as safer than combustible tobacco cigarettes, these 
products are not risk-free and are known to contain and emit potentially toxic substances.  The 
emerging concerns surrounding vaping calls for a regulatory framework that provides equal protection 
for all Canadians.   

A suite of robust measures is needed to address the rise in vapour product use and to protect our most 
vulnerable populations from the harms associated with these products.  We applaud the Government 
of Canada’s pursuit of an evidence-informed regulatory framework through the numerous public 
consultations conducted in 2019.  KFL&A Public Health submitted the following regulatory 
recommendations through the consultation process:    
• Prohibit all additives and non-tobacco flavours in vaping products and e-liquids.
• Require the listing of all ingredients on product labels and packaging.
• Require health and toxicity warnings on vapour products.
• Restrict nicotine concentration in all vaping products.
• Require standardized and tamper proof packaging on all vapour products.
• Require mandatory testing and reporting for vapour products.
• Strengthen the advertising and promotion control regime so that it aligns with tobacco controls.
• Develop a robust and sustainable monitoring and surveillance strategy to ensure compliance
with advertising and promotion controls and to identify emerging products.
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The appeal and popularity of vapour products is concerning given their potential health risks, and the 
rise of youth vaping cannot continue unabated.  Like tobacco control, there is no silver bullet to  
address vaping and its risks.  The KFL&A Board of Health urges the Government of Canada to expedite a 
comprehensive set of controls for vapour products like those regulating tobacco products and to 
consider other evidence-informed strategies such as taxation, use prohibition, industry 
denormalization, and effective public education and behaviour change campaigns to address this 
emerging public health issue.   

Sincerely, 

Denis Doyle, Chair 
KFL&A Board of Health 

Copy to: Mark Gerretsen, MP Kingston and the Islands 
Scott Reid, MP Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston 
Mike Bossio, MP Hastings-Lennox and Addington 
Loretta Ryan, Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
Ontario Boards of Health 
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